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Ross Haddow and Jeff Fischbach 

City of Saint Paul, Department of Safety and Inspections (DSI) 

375 Jackson St, Suite 220 

Saint Paul, MN 55101 

Sept 20, 2022 

 

Re: Support a 45 day waiver - Liquor License for Cook St. Paul, 1124 Payne Avenue 

 
Dear Ross and Jeff,  

 
I am writing to you on behalf of the Payne-Phalen Community Council.   
We support the Applicants’ request to waive the 45 day notice of their license application.  .   
 
Ross and Jeff, we appreciate you doing whatever may be possible to help these business owners get started and 
begin to open their business.  As always, thanks for including this letter in the record related to this request.  
And we thank you in advance for taking the position of the Payne-Phalen Community Council into full 
consideration as you make your decision.   
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or require further clarification. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jack Byers 
Executive Director 
 
cc.  CM Nelsie Yang, Ward 6 

Eddie Wu, Cook St. Paul 

Rebecca Nelson, Board President 
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